

State of New Jersey DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE

TRENTON 7, NEW JERSEY

STATE HOUSE

December 3, 1953

Mr. Robert V. Patrick 266 Fenwick Avenue Salem, N. J.

Dear Mr. Patrick:

Major Warren W. McAllister, U. S. Air Force, has told me of the magnificent job you have done as Supervisor of the Observation Post in Salem.

I am very sorry to learn that you are resigning this post, but I want to take this opportunity to congratulate you and to commend you for a job well done.

Sincerely yours,

CHARLES S. WEILER Assistant Director

CSW: C